To:

Rt. Hon. Ed Balls - Secretary of State for Children, Schools and Families, Sanctuary Buildings

Great Smith Street, London, SW1P 3BT.

Dr Lid King - National Director for Languages, DCSF, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, London, SW1P 3BT

Lord Dearing - c/o DCSF, Sanctuary Buildings Great Smith Street, London, SW1P 3BT

Dr. Ken Boston - QCA, 83, Piccadilly, London W1J 8QA

8th October 2007

“Severe grading”

We write further to our letter of 9th May 2007 to Alan Johnson (Secretary of State) in June as a follow-up to the Dearing Review.  One of its key recommendations was to address the issue of “severe grading in MFL” whereby pupils of the same prior attainment were, on average, gaining significantly lower grades in Modern Languages than in other subjects. 

Alan Johnson’s reply is enclosed.  As requested, our representatives met with Sue Horner of QCA and her colleague in August.  We were pleased to learn that QCA did not intend to challenge the statistical evidence for “severe grading” and accepted its reality.  However we were concerned to discover in the meeting that QCA might seek to defer addressing the matter so that change would only take effect in 2011.

We welcome your announcement of an independent body to “maintain standards over time”, but the necessary step-change to MFL grading must (by logic) be made before then. There is a compelling logic to making the step-change BEFORE the other changes to GCSE specifications etc., so that public confidence can be maintained during the transition.

We also support Lord Dearing’s other recommendations but fear that these will have negligible effect if the “severe grading” issue is not addressed as a matter of urgency.  There is ever more depressing feedback from schools (and even Language Colleges) on their examination experiences.  This has other effects.  For example, Dearing was looking to a substantial increase in language colleges (as main specialism).  Schools are simply not applying because they can see the negative impact “severe grading” is having on their ability to meet targets/compared with other schools.  The continuing decline in the numbers taking GCSE French and German is of deep concern.

We urge you to correct the longstanding historical anomaly of the “severe grading” of MFL and to enact as a matter of urgency the one-off step change in grade boundaries to bring MFL grading into line with Mathematics and other traditional academic subjects.

Please tear-off and hand-in - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

I support the letter of  8th October to Ed Balls and Ken Boston re “severe grading”
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Position…………………………………..
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